
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Lower KS2 Half Term Curriculum Overview 

Year 4 2015/2016 - Spring 1 

 
Dear Parents, 

Welcome back after the Christmas holidays.  I sincerely hope that you all had a peaceful and relaxing Christmas and would like to wish you a happy and 

healthy new year. I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for the kind gifts, cards and messages. I was once again overwhelmed by your 

generosity.  For this half term I am pleased to provide you with information about what the children will be covering in the different subjects.  We are 

continuing with the new curriculum this academic year. If you wish to know more about it visit the DfE website, the school website or speak with me. 
 

Homework information 

 

- English homework will be given out on a Friday and is 

to be handed in the following Tuesday. 

 

- Spellings will be given out on a Tuesday and tested 

the following Monday, in addition to a focus on the 

children embedding their spellings into their written 

work and working in their Spelling Logs. 

 

- Maths homework will be given out on a Tuesday and 

is to be handed in on Friday of the same week. 

 

-Reading Each child should read for a minimum of 15 

minutes per night and complete their reading records. 

 

 Concerns and messages 

If you have any concerns or problems, please do 

not hesitate to come in and see me at the end of 

the school day.  

 

Any messages in the morning must be left with a 

Teaching Assistant on the Junior gate and they 

will be passed directly to me that morning.    
 

Information and dates to remember: 

Fri 8 Jan – Bishop Tom visits the school 

Tues 9 Feb – Parents’ evening 3.30-

6pm(school closes at 3pm) 

Wed 10 Feb – Ash Wednesday Mass 

Thur 11 Feb – Parents’ evening 5.30-8pm 

Fri 12 Feb – End of half term 

Healthy School Initiative 

As part of the healthy school initiative, 

we will continue to encourage the children 

to be active at playtimes. Children will be 

encouraged to drink water throughout the 

day; therefore it is important that the 

children have their bottles in everyday! It 

makes it easier for the children if the 

bottles have a sports top, as it would 

prevent any unnecessary spillage.  

 

Healthy snack days will continue to be 

Monday to Friday and the children will be 

given the opportunity to eat their snacks 

during morning playtimes.  
 

Catholic life of the school 

 

This half term we will be introducing again our class 

masses. Each Tuesday two classes will join with the 

parish to celebrate Mass at 9am. Year 6 and 

Reception, Year 5 and Year 1, Year 3 and Year 2 and 

Year 4 will join the parish. Please look out for dates 

on the weekly newsletter or on the school website.  

 

Each day the children will take part in collective 

worship. Whole school collective worship begins our 

week every Monday, followed by class collective 

worships led by the teachers and children on 

Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. On Fridays 

there is a key stage assembly. 

 

The Wednesday Word is available for every child to 

take home every Wednesday. Please look out for 

this and share it with your child. Additional copies 

are available at the school office.  

 

Also this term the children will be involved in 

charity work during Lent. We will be taking part in 

fundraising activities and raising awareness of local 

charities through the Good Shepherd Appeal for 

Nugent Care. We will also be raising funds for 

‘Mission Together’ which supports international 

charity work.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Year 4 Spring 1   2015/2016 

Year 4 

General Class 

Information 

Grammar Hammer 

The children will continue to 

complete a weekly ‘Grammar 

Hammer’ assessment and will be 

assessed at the end of the half 

term on their progress.  

 

Each child will continue to keep 

their SPAG folders (Spelling, 

Punctuation and Grammar) in their 

book bags so that they can share 

their assessments with you and 

work on the types of questions that 

they find more challenging. The 

children will be focusing on one 

grammar aspect each week. 

 

Please encourage your child to use 

their folders to practise different 

areas of grammar at every 

opportunity. 

Big Maths 

The children will continue to complete a 

weekly ‘Big Maths’ assessment and will be 

assessed at the end of the half term on 

their progress.  

 

Each child will continue to keep their Big 

Maths files in their book bags so that they 

can share their assessments with you and 

work on the types of questions that they 

find more challenging. The children will 

continue to split into smaller groups and 

work with a Big Maths teacher once a 

week. 

 

Please encourage your child to use their 

Maths skills at every opportunity.  

 

Remember we are going for green! 

Reading 

In line with our school policy the children will develop their 

reading in class throughout the week through shared reading 

and guided reading sessions and I shall be monitoring their 

reading progress carefully each week with my own records.  

The reading records are for parents to record your child’s 

reading at home. We ask all our children to read for 15 minutes 

each night. Although I will be keeping my own record of your 

child’s reading progress it would be really helpful if you could 

make comments in your child’s reading record book each time 

they read, to let me know how they have coped with a book at 

home. Our class reader for this half term is James and the 

Giant Peach as well as Little Mouse’s Big Book of Fears. 

Home reading records are checked and once a week their home 

reading is acknowledged and a target will be highlighted in the 

book.  

If your child reads any other reading material as well as their 

reading book from school please also make a note of it in their 

reading record. The home reading record is also a good way to 

make contact with me if you wish to send me a message and 

cannot get into school. 

This year as part of our new 3 year Improvement Plan, we are 

particularly focusing on ‘Reading’. As well as our reading 

activities in class, we ask that in addition to hearing your child 

read, you share books and read to them and explore the 

pleasure of reading with your child.  

The school continues to run an early doors reading club (£2) 

8am – 8:45am each morning. Open to all! 
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RE – Spring term topics 

Community 

The children will learn about the communities that they belong to, including and 

focusing on the parish community. They will look at the different roles within St 

Oswald’s Parish and how it benefits the wider community of Padgate. 

Giving and Receiving 

This topic will allow the children to explore how God is a God that loves to give gifts, 

and how these gifts can be received. 

Self-Discipline 

The children will be learning about lent and how and why people prepare and behave 

during this time of self-discipline. 

 

Science–States of Matter 
 

 Identify and explain the properties of solids, liquids and gases. 

 Compare and group together different liquids, solids and gases. 

 Investigate and explain what can cause a material to change state. 

 Predict and explore the effect of a materials state over time. 

 Record the outcomes of scientific experiments in a clear and informative way. 

 Work scientifically by investigating the gases that are all around us and study 

the importance that they have in our lives. 

 Make links with the water cycle and how different materials can change states. 

English 

Reading 

- Use dictionaries to check the meaning and spelling of words.   

-Continue to listen to and discuss a range of fiction, nonfiction and reference books.  

- Read, listen to and discuss a range of traditional poetry.  

- Discuss words, phrases and uses of grammar that capture the reader’s interest and 

imagination. 

- Read a variety of texts each day, including books, newspapers and leaflets. 

- Understand what they read, in books they can read independently, by: 

 - Checking that the text makes sense to them, explaining the meaning of words in context, and 

asking questions to improve their understanding of a text.  

- Retrieve and record information from non-fiction and participate in discussion about both 

books. 

Writing 

- Use organisational devices e.g. headings, sub headings, bullet points and lists. 

-Compose and rehearse sentences orally, building a rich vocabulary and a range of sentence 

structures.  

-Assess effectiveness of their own and the writing of others, and look to suggest ways of ‘up-

staging’ it.  

Grammar and punctuation 

- Vary sentence structure by expressing time and cause using conjunctions, and prepositions. 

- Correct use of past and present tense.  

- Revision of apostrophes to mark contracted forms in spelling. 

- Lists, bullet points, headings and sub headings to aid presentation. 

- Continue to improve verbs using adverbs to aid interest.  

- Develop use of interesting adjectives to aid impact.  

- Consistently use paragraphs appropriately.  

Spelling 

-Work through the stage four spellings and apply them in their written work. 

- Continue to develop accurate use of prefixes and suffixes. 

- Identify and practice any weaknesses within the high frequency words. 

Mathematics 

 

Number – number and place value 

-Count on from 0 in multiples of 3, 4, 5, 8, 9, 50 and 100.  

- Find 10, 100, and 1000 more/less than a given number.  

- Solve number problems involving multiples and 10 and 100 and 1000 more/less.  

Addition and Subtraction 

- Add and subtract numbers mentally – 4 digit number and tens/hundreds.  

- Add and subtract numbers with up to 4 digits, using formal written methods of 

columnar addition and subtraction.  

- Solve addition and subtraction problems, including missing number problems.  

Multiplication and division 

- Recall multiplication and division facts for 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 9 and 10 times tables.  

- Recall multiplication facts for 7 and 8 times table.  

Fractions 

-Recognise, find and write fractions of a number and equivalent fractions. 

- Simplify fractions, as well as adding and subtracting fractions. 

Measurement 

- Gather data, and present it in an appropriate way. 

-Measure, compare, add and subtract volume/capacity (l, ml, mm, cm, m, km).  

- Solve problems, add and subtract amounts of money to give change. 

- Know the number of seconds in a minute and the number of days in each month, 

year and leap year.  

- Accurately tell the time, and solves problems relating to it. 

Geometry – properties of shapes 

-Identify 2D shapes, recognise them different orientations and describe their 

properties. 
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Topic Title 

Nervous 

Normans 
PE 

This half term the children will be 

developing coordination skills such as: 

-Combining side steps with front and 

reverse pivots. 

-Skipping with high elbows and high knees. 

- Hopscotch forwards, backwards and 

alternate feet. 

They will be advancing in their own personal 

skills by asking for help when appropriate, 

and trying several times if at first they 

don’t succeed.  

 

These skills will then be encouraged through 

skills based activities, competitive games 

and ball games.  

 

Geography 

 

- Describe how Norman Culture has 

impacted the British landscape, through 

settlement and trade 

- Locate and name some of the countries, 

counties and cities. 

- Name a number of countries in the 

Northern Hemisphere.  

- Use correct geographical words to 

describe a place and the events that happen 

there. 

-Use maps and atlases appropriately by 

using contents and indexes. 

- Identify the position of the equator. 
 

 

 

 

History 

 

- Research and describe a specific event 

from the time of the Normans. 

-Use their ‘information finding’ skills in 

writing to help them write about historical 

information.  

- Make links with their own personal history. 

DT 

-Select appropriate materials to create 

Norman shields. 

- Use appropriate techniques to shape and 

mould.  

- Use finishing techniques.  

- Show their design meets a range of 

requirements.  

- Sketch a design and label it. 

- Make changes to their designs, when and if 

needed, and explain what they have made 

better.  

 

 

Computing 

 

-Identify a number of methods for 

communication. 

- Discuss the benefits and potential draw 

backs of online communication.  

- Research, discuss, and then create 

presentations on e-safety. 

- Share their findings with the class and 

investigate how the presentations 

themselves could be communicated via the 

internet. 

Music 

-Listen to and appraise an educational song about 

the Normans. 

-Research the different methods and techniques 

used to create the song. 

-Create vocal improvisation to add to the song.  

- Perform songs with accompaniments and 

improvisation added to it.  

 

 

 

PSHCE 

Myself and others / Healthy lifestyles: 

-The children will be learning about 

themselves, as well as others, as they 

continue to grow. 

- They will also learn about how they can live 

a healthy active lifestyle. 

 


